Town of Aurora

Minutes of July 9, 2025 Regular Board Meeting

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Chairman Brian Phelps at the Town of Aurora Town Hall.

ROLL CALL:

Present: Brian Phelps, Earl Hinkel, Ben Bolstad, Chris Kolasa and Teresa K. Madlon.

PUBLIC COMMENT: Gerald Warner asked when the road by Webster's would be graded.

BOARD MINUTES: Motion by Earl Hinkel to the approve, June 11, 2025 minutes as read, second by Ben Bolstad, and carried on a voice vote.

TREASURER'S REPORT: General Fund \$79,182.63, tax account \$45,255.39 and membership savings \$6.37. Motion by Earl Hinkel to approve the treasurer's report as presented, second by Ben Bolstad, and carried on a voice vote.

MONTHLY BILLS: Motion was made by Earl Hinkel to approve the bills, second by Ben Bolstad, and carried on a voice vote.

PATROLMANS REPORT: Ditch mowing has been done with one pass and too wet to do another. Patching of holes and sand spread during hot temps on the chip seal areas. Motion by Earl Hinkel to approve the Patrolman's report as presented, second by Ben Bolstad, and carried on a voice vote.

OLD BUSINESS:

2025 projects: Gravel will be started tomorrow south of 64, east of Elder on Polley Lane and the rest of the south side will be done. Next week the north side will be done. Cold patching will be done next week by the culvert on Ridge Road. End of July to first part of August Gilman Drive will be chip sealed. Brian will continue to talk with Russell Baker from the Village of Gilman on projects and time lines. Earl Hinkel thanked Steven and Brian for getting these projects underway so quickly.

NEW BUSINESS:

BUDGET TRAINING CLASS: Teresa learned that we should look at projects 3 years in advance and at least the interest on the funds from the pipeline should be used for improvement of any road in the township.

There was no other business or action to come before the board.

ADJOURNMENT: Motion was made by Earl Hinkel to adjourn the meeting, second by Ben Bolstad, and carried on a voice vote.

NEXT MEETING: August 13, 2025.	
Teresa K. Madlon, Clerk	-